Langar C of E Primary School

Barnstone Road Langar Nottingham NG13 9HH



01949 860056

Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope this letter finds you in good health and spirits. Today, I write to you with a mixture of gratitude and bittersweet emotions. As the Chair of Governors, I have the privilege of representing the governing body and our school community in expressing our deepest appreciation for the outstanding service of our Head Teacher, Emily Brown, who has announced after 8 years she will be moving on to new ventures.

Emily has been the guiding light of our school as Deputy Head and then Head Teacher, and her leadership has been nothing short of exceptional, especially through periods of challenge. Her unwavering dedication, passion for education, and commitment to the well-being and development of our students have left an indelible mark on our school. Her tireless efforts have made Langar Primary School a place of learning, growth, and inspiration.

Under Emily's leadership, we have achieved remarkable milestones, from improved academic achievements significantly above the national averages to the nurturing of a positive and inclusive school culture. She has been a role model for both our children and staff, encouraging a spirit of continuous improvement and fostering an environment where everyone feels valued and supported through Christians values and principles she feels so passionately about.

The impact of Emily's leadership extends far beyond the school gates. She has strengthened our connections with parents and the wider community, making Langar a place where everyone feels welcome and involved.

As Emily prepares to embark on the next chapter of her life, we want to take this moment to express our heartfelt thanks. Her presence will be sorely missed, but the Christian values and principles she has instilled in our school will endure.

It is Emily's wish to remain with us up to Easter 2024 and we will be organising a farewell event to celebrate her contributions and to give everyone an opportunity to convey their personal thanks and best wishes.

In the coming weeks, in collaboration with Aspire Multi Academy Trust, the process of selecting a new Head Teacher will commence, and we will keep you updated on the progress.

Once again, on behalf of the Board of Governors, the staff, and the pupils, I want to express our deepest gratitude to Emily for her remarkable service. We wish her all the happiness and fulfilment in the next stage of her professional and personal life.

Thank you for your continued support as we navigate this transition and ensure that Langar School continues to be a place of excellence and inspiration for all.

Yours sincerely, Richard Swallow (Chair of Governors)